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March 23, 2017 
 
Representative Mitch Greenlick 
Chair, House Health Care Committee 
900 Court St. NE, H-493 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
VIA E-mail to hhc.exhibits@oregonlegislature.gov 
 
Dear Chair Greenlick and Members of the House Health Care Committee, 
 
I write to you in support of HB 2408, which would provide financial support for School-Based 
Health Centers (SBHCs), mental health supports for students in public schools, and support 
trauma-informed approaches to education.  This bill takes some important steps towards 
breaking down the walls between the “silos” of education and healthcare.  We know that our 
public school teachers do an exceptional job with children who arrive to school healthy and 
ready to learn, but far too many children arrive to school suffering from poor physical or mental 
health, often from a history of trauma.   
 
SBHCs provide a cost-effectivei way of delivering healthcare to children.  They can serve as a 
critical gateway to immunizationsii, dental sealantsiii, and other preventive services that help kids 
stay healthy.  Incorporating mental health services in SBHCs or through traditional school 
counselors allows kids to address the trauma in their livesiv.  Finally, we can educators address 
the needs of students by offering appropriate training in the impact of traumav.   
 
Locally, we have seen how budgetary pressures force school districts to prioritize all direct 
education services, while decreasing supportive services that make their educational efforts more 
successful.  Medicaid expansion has helped us make great leaps in physical and mental health 
coverage for children.  However, there’s a missing bridge between health services in the 
community and educational services in the schools.  Eugene School District 4J had to close most 
of its SBHCs a few years ago, and laid off most of its school counselors around the same time.  
They quickly realized that they had to reinstate some of the counselors, even if it meant fewer 
teachers.   
 
The Lane County Medical Society supports HB 2408.  We encourage you to do the same. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Marshall L. Wilde 
Executive Director 
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